
 
 

May 1, 2021 

Dear publisher, 

Thank you for your attention to the enclosed submission. This article is based on research at the Medical 
College of Wisconsin (MCW) that is funded in whole or in part by grants from the National Institute of 
Health (NIH) and is therefore subject to the mandatory NIH Public Access policy (See 
http://publicaccess.nih.gov/policy.htm). As a matter of US federal regulation, the final, peer-reviewed 
manuscript must be deposited with the PubMed Central (PMC) database upon acceptance for publication 
and be made publicly accessible no later than 12 months after publication. In order to ensure compliance 
with this mandate and to be sure that copyrights are addressed appropriately, we ask that EITHER: 

 
• You, as the publisher, submit the article directly to PubMed Central after 

acceptance. In this case, we can work with your standard publication contract and 
need only ask to be informed when submission is complete so that the required 
reference number(s) that must be used in subsequent NIH applications can be 
obtained. OR 

 
• If the necessary language is not part of your standard publication agreement or 

copyright transfer, please include this additional wording, which is suggested by 
the NIH: "The Journal acknowledges that Bronwen Shaw, M.D., PhD retains the 
right to provide a copy of the final manuscript to the NIH upon acceptance for 
Journal publication, for public archiving in PubMed Central as soon as possible 
but no later than 12 months after publication by Journal." 

 
In addition, please inform us of any applicable embargo up to the allowed 12-month delay. We will 
deposit the article in PMC. It is our hope that one of these options will be employed to ensure that we can 
cooperate to comply with this mandate. However, since this is a requirement of the current and future 
NIH funding which supports a great deal of research at MCW, we must ensure that our authors comply 
with the public access policy. If you accept this article for publication and none of the above options have 
been implemented, we will ask our authors to include the italicized passage above from the NIH as an 
additional term of any contract they sign and will proceed with depositing the article in PMC. 

 
Thank you for your consideration and cooperation. 

Sincerely, 

 
 

Bronwen Shaw, M.D. PhD 
Chief Scientific Director 
Center for International Blood and Marrow Transplant Research  
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